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Figure 1: Estimated Change in Medicare Payments, Select Specialties 

 

Evaluation & Management Services 
In the CY 2020 PFS Final Rule, CMS finalized its proposal to increase payments starting in 2021 for office 

& outpatient E&M services 



Telehealth 
During the PHE, CMS implemented several temporary changes which drastically expanded Medicare 

coverage of and payment for telehealth services. CMS proposes to make some of these telehealth policy 

changes permanent, extend others through either the end of 2021 or through the calendar year in 

which the PHE ends, and allow others to expire at the end of the PHE.  The proposed rule responds to 

several widely anticipated proposals including: 1) permissibility of audio-only telephone calls; 2) 

inclusion of patients’ homes as originating sites; 3) extensions of various types of Medicare Telehealth 

Services beyond the PHE; 4) types of clinicians eligible to provide telehealth services; 5) and expansion 

of the scope of services defined as Communication Technology-Based Services (CTBS).  The proposed 

rule addresses these issues as follows:  

 Audio-only telephone calls not allowed beyond the PHE: CMS did not propose to make 

permanent or extend on a temporary basis 
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 Temporarily extending (through the end of the year in which the PHE ends) CMS’s policy of 

permitting the requirement for the presence of a teaching physician during the key portion of a 

service furnished with the involvement of a resident to be met using audio/video real-time 

communications technology; 

 Permanently permitting nurse practitioners, clinical nurse specialists, certified nurse-midwives, 

and physician assistants to supervise diagnostic tests to the extent authorized under state law 

and licensure (and required statutory relationships with supervising/collaborating physicians are 

maintained); and  

 Permanently permitting a physical therapist or occupational therapist to delegate the 

performance of maintenance therapy services to a physical therapy assistant or occupational 

therapy assistant when clinically appropriate.    

Opioid Treatment Programs (OTPs) 
January 1, 2020, Medicare introduced a new benefit for opioid use disorder (OUD) treatment, including 

medication-assisted treatment (MAT), furnished by opioid treatment programs (OTPs). 

For 2021, CMS proposed several changes to the new OTP program to address issues that have been 

raised by stakeholders.  Proposed changes include:  

 Creating add-on codes for nasal naloxone and auto-injector naloxone for overdose.  

 Allowing enrollment submission on institutional claims.   

 Providing clarification regarding what is required to bill the periodic assessment add-on code –a 

face-to-




